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MISS COASTAL 
PAGEANT RESULTS 

Karen E. Simmons, a junior from 
Bluefield, West Virginia, was named 
"Miss Coastal Carolina College" at 
the pageant held January 23rd in 
Wheelwright. The runners-up in 
order are: Jeanne R. Hickman, a 
junior from Loris; Norma "Louanne" 
Moore, a junior from Myrtle Beach, 
also voted "Miss Talent"; and Jodie 
Black, a freshman from North Myrtle 
Beach. Renee Kotsovos, a junior 
from Arlington Heights, Illinois, 
was voted "Miss Congeniality." The 
contestants were judged on personal 
interviews, talent, poise, and 
beauty. 

HOMECOMDIG SCHEDULED FOR 
FEBRUARY 7 

There will be a full day of 
activities, entertainment, and 
sports on tap for Homecoming 1987, 
Saturday, February 7. Highlighting 
this year's program is the 
celebration of the 25th anniversay 
of the student Government 
Association. During the annual 
meeting, a plaque marking the 
anniversary will be unveiled and 
presented to the college for 
permanent display in the student 
center. In addition, the P.E. 
Center will be open from 9 a.m. to 
2 p.m., and alumni are welcome to 
use the facilities free of charge. 
All Homecoming events are free to 
Coastal Carolina alumni. For 
details about the events listed 
below, contact Debbie Schmitt, 
director of alumni affairs, ext. 
2013. 

USC-COASTAi. CAROLINA COLLEGE 
Office of Public Relations PO Box 1964 Conway, SC 29526 

9:30 - 10:30 a.m. 
Alumni Registration, Coffee, 
Campus Tours - Gym 

10:30 - Noon 
6th Annual Alumni Basketball 
Game- Gym 

Noon - 2:00 p.m. 
Pre-game Bar-B-Que in Williams­
Brice Room 114. (non-alumni $3) 

2:30 - 4:30 p.m. 
Chanticleers vs. Campbell 
Homecoming Queen Crowned 
(non-alumni $4) 

5:00 - 5:30 p.m. 
Cocktail - Social Hour 
Student Center 

5:30 - 7:30 p.m. 
Alumni Assn. Annual Meeting and 
Dinner (reservations required) 

8:00 - Midnight 
Homecoming Dance Sponsored by 
Campus Union 
Sea Mist Resort, Myrtle Beach 
(alumni i.d. required) 

BILLY TAYLOR TRIO TO PERFORM 
IN WHEELWRIGHT 

The Billy Taylor Trio, a group of 
internationally known jazz 
musicians, will perform Tuesday, 
February 10 at 8 p.m. in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. 

Dr. Billy Taylor, famed jazz 
pianist, will perform with 
percussionist Freddie Waits and 
bassist Victor Gaskin. 

Thi, Week it published by U.S.C. Coutal Carolina College, 
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Dr. Taylor has spent a lifetime in 
jazz. Through his accomplishments 
as a pianist, composer, arranger, 
conductor, lecturer, and author, he 
has become one of the most 
respected and articulate spokesmen 
for jazz -- "America's classical 
music," as Dr. Taylor defines it. 

In addition to his position as 
artistic director and on-air music 
correspondent of CBS-TV's program 
"Sunday Morning," Dr. Taylor was 
musical director of the award­
winning "David Frost Show" and also 
produced and hosted his own jazz 
series on New York's channel 47. 
For public television, he completed 
two specials -- "Swingin' the 
Blues," a four-part series on jazz 
in Kansas City, and "Salute to the 
Duke" celebrating the music of Duke 
Ellington. In addition, Dr. Taylor 
has been a contributing editor to 
PBS-TV's•"Black Journal," and NBC's 
"Sunday Show." 

Dr. Taylor earned his Ph.D. in 
education from the University of 
Massachusetts, and regularly 
combines performances with 
lectures, workshops, and master 
classes at 30 universities each 
year. 

The concert is sponsored by the 
college's Cultural Arts Series. 
Tickets are $5 ($3 for students) 
and are available through the 
Wheelwright Box Office. 

DR. JOYCE BROTHERS TO BE 
A ICDIBEL LECTURER 

The Kimbel Distinguished Lecture 
Series will present a free lecture 
by Dr. Joyce Brothers Tuesday, 
February 17, 8 p.m. in the 
Wheelwright Auditorium. The noted 
psychologist, columnist, author, 
and business consultant will speak 
on "Making Love Last a Lifetime." 

Recognition of Dr. Brothers' 
accomplishments has come from many 
quarters. Most recently, and for 
the sixth year, she has been listed 
in George Gallup's annual poll of 
"most admired women." A United 

Press International poll named her 
one of the 10 most influential 
American women, and a survey 
conducted by the Greenwich College 
Research Center, listed her among 
the 10 women most admired by 
college students. Still another 
poll, conducted by Good 
Housekeeping magazine to find 
"Women in the World Most Admired by 
Women" ranked Dr. Brothers in a 
10th place tie with Golda Meir of 
Israel. 

For six years, Dr. Brothers was a 
member of the faculties of Hunter 
College and Columbia University in 
New York City. She is now a 
frequent guest lecturer at colleges 
and universities across the 
country. 

Her lecture at Coastal is presented 
by the Kimbel Distinguished Lecture 
Series which is sponsored by the 
Kimbel Trust, the Espiscopal 
Diocese of South Carolina, the Sun 
News, the Burroughs Foundation, the 
Coastal Educational Foundation and 
USC Coastal Carolina College. The 
lecture series was created in 
memory of the late William A. and 
Maude Kimbel who were devoted and 
generous benefactors to Coastal 
Carolina College and the 
Waccamaw/Grand Strand region. 

OPERA CAROLINA TO PRESENT 
"SCHOOL FOR LOVERS" 

Opera Carolina, the Southeast's 
largest musical-theatre touring 
company, will present School for 
Lovers, Tuesday, February 24, 
8 p.m. in Wheelwright Auditorium. 
This performance is sponsored by 
the Wheelwright Council for the 
Arts. 

School for Lovers, an adaptation of 
Mozart's "Cosi Fan Tutte, 11 is set 
in the Old South after the War 
Between the States. The story 
involves two young men, Freddy and 
William. They make a wager with 
their old friend Alfonso, that if 
they were to go off to join the 
cavalry, but instead return in 
disguise as carpetbaggers and woo 
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e·ach 6ther' s sweethearts, the girls 
would remain faithful. With 
delightful music and ironic satire, 
the plot of School for Lovers is 
full of surprises, disguises and 
tricks. 

Tickets are $10 for the public and 
$5 for students and children. For 
information, phone the Wheelwright 
Box Office. 

GENDER AT RISK WOMEN'S CONFERENCE 
TO BE HELD 

"A Gender at Risk," a special 
conference on women, will be held 
at The Landmark April 2-3. 
Conference registration is $65, but 
a special registration fee of $25 
is available for Coastal Carolina 
faculty and staff. Call the office 
of Continuing Education to register 
or for more information. 

STATE PUBLICATIONS AVAILABLE 

The following titles are 
publications currently on the "New 
State Documents" shelf in Kimbel 
Library: 

-A sense of place: four southern 
printmakers identify America 
(illus.) 
-SC state budget, 1987-88 
(submitted by the State Budget and 
Control Board) 
-Information resource management: a 
statewide strategy 
-Profile of SC females (statistics) 
-Defined minimum program for sc school 
districts 
-Report card: Education Improvement 
Act newsletter (new magazine) 
-A manual of instruction for voter 
registration 
-Hi-tech employment in SC, 1970-
1985 (statistics) 
-The travel tourism and 
entertainment industry in SC, 1975-
85 

-~ WE~SS PROGRAM 
~;,, FOR FACULTY ARD STAFF 

o Over 100 members of Coastal's 
faculty and staff participated in 
the Health Risk Appraisals which 
were held Jan. 21-22. The results 
of the appraisals will be available 
Monday, February 9 in Student 
Center 204 between 11:30 a.m.-12:30 
p.m., l:30-2:30p.m. and 2:30-3:30 
p.m.; and again on Tuesday, 
February 10 in Student Center 205 
between 11:30 a.m.- 12:30 p.m., 1-2 
p.m. and 2:30-3:30 p.m. A film 
entitled "For a Change" will be 
shown at the same times. 
Attendance at one of these sessions 
is necessary if you completed the 
appraisal. If you did not complete 
the appraisal you will still profit 
from the meeting. You will need to 
be present for the entire session. 

o A second stress management 
seminar, "Dealing with Stress" will 
be held Tuesday, February 3, 
between 1-2 p.m. and again on 
Wednesday, February 4 from 4:30-
5:30 p.m. in room 204 of the 
student Center. You may attend 
either session. 

o A free cholesterol check for 
faculty and staff will be available 
on Tuesday, February 10 between 9 
a.m. and 5 p.m. in Student Center 
101. All it takes is a prick of 
your finger and you will have the 
results in 3 minutes. 

FRIDAY NIGHT DANCE 
FEATURES BIG BAND 

The Swing Time Orchestra will be 
featured at a dance Friday, 
February 6, 8 p.m. to midnight at 
the Myrtle Beach Convention Center. 
The Swing Time Orchestra is a 17-
piece "Big Band" whose musical 
style is reminiscent of all the 
great bands of the 30's, 40's and 
50 1 s. 



Proceeds from the dance will be 
donated to the music department of 
Coastal Carolina College. Advance 
tickets are $7 per person, $5 for 
senior citizens. Tickets at the 
door will be $10 per person with no 
discount. For further information 
call William Hamilton, ext. 2512 or 
347-6368. 

COASTAL CAROLINA PEOPLE 

o Jila Handerson, associate 
professor of government and 
international studies, served on a 
panel at the annual meeting of the 
American Historical Association. 
The panel, titled "Teaching the 
Survey of Latin American 
Civilization, What Works? What 
Doesn't?" was sponsored by the 
Conference on Latin American 
History. Henderson was recently 
appointed to a three-year term on 
the Teaching Materials committee of 
the conference. 

o Randall A. Wells, associate 
professor of English, spoke on the 
lecture-tutorial system of teaching 
English 101, which several members 
of the department are using. 
Florence-Darlington Technical 
College hosted the conference "What 
Makes Teachers Great" on January 26 
and 27. 

o Dr. Anne Graves, assistant 
professor of education, has had an 
article entitled "Improving 
Comprehension Skills" published in 
the winter issue of the journal 
Teaching Exceptional Children. 
Graves will also participate in two 
area in-service programs. On 
February 4 in Georgetown County, 
her topic will be "Teaching Science 
in Special Education," and on 
February 16 in Williamsburg County 
she will speak about "Teaching 
Study Skills in Special Education." 

o Dr. Terry Barnett, associate 
professor of chemistry, appeared in 
a recent segment of "Myrtle Beach 
Gazette" on TV 13 to discuss the 
content of Myrtle Beach water. 

o Dr. Doug Helson, professor of 
geology and marine science, was 
interviewed this week by WCOX TV 
news regarding recent beach erosion 
along the South Carolina coast. 

CAN-AH DAYS INFORMATION 
REQUESTED 

Anyone on campus who is planning 
activites in conjunction with Can­
Am Days should contact the Public 
Relations Office as soon as 
possible. Publications in the New 
York area have requested details on 
any events that may be sceduled at 
the college during the celebration. 

COASTAL HOSPITAL OFFERS 
COUHSELIHG SERVICE 

Coastal Carolina Hospital has 
developed a 24-hour, free telephone 
counseling and referral service 
called Crisis Line. Crisis Line 
will also provide free evaluation 
for drug, alcohol and emotional 
problems during peak weekday hours, 
a a.m. to 9 p.m. The staff is 
composed of psychiatric social 
workers and psychiatric registered 
nurses supported by the clinical 
staff of Coastal Carolina Hospital, 
with access to consultation with 
the hospital chaplain and 
psychiatrists. The toll-free 
number is 1-800-922-0742. 
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